
 

 

Dear Families,  

The week began with a visit to St John’s School by 15 school and setting leaders in 

Cyprus for a Headteachers’ Conference. It was a privilege to meet with them in 

order to share with them our school mission and underpinning priorities. This 

opportunity was followed up with a chance for students to show our visitors 

around our school, popping in and out of lessons in an effort to share best 

practice. Later in the week, I was able to meet up with these school leaders and 

others as part of the DCS Annual Headteachers’ Conference, which took place in 

Limassol. The conference was a fantastic opportunity to share with other schools 

and settings examples of best practice being undertaken at St John’s School. Notably I spoke at length 

around the work we have done as a school in improving our safeguarding provision, as we continue to 

be championed as a school of best practice.  

Elsewhere this week, Year 7 participated 

in a team building day organised by our 

PE Department. Taking place at Happy 

Valley, students participated in a wide 

variety of tasks that required them to 

work together in teams of varying sizes. I 

was pleased to be able to visit the 

students at Happy valley on Monday and 

it was great to see them all so engaged 

and working so well together.  

On Wednesday we hosted our Year 9 Parents’ Afternoon.  As with previous Parents’ Afternoons, it was 

great to see such high attendance. Listening to your feedback, I am confident that the offer of two 

Parents’ Afternoons for all years is the right model and a significant improvement on what has gone 

before. 

As the week draws to a close, students have attended school in their own clothes. Responding to 

parent feedback from last year, we have significantly reduced the number of non-school uniform days 

and plan to have three over the course of this academic year. Today’s non-school uniform day serves 

two purposes - our support for Children in Need, but specifically to raise awareness amongst our 

students and the wider community around the need to stand up to bullying (more information to 

follow).   

Mr Colin Guyton Acting Headteacher 
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Year 9 Geographers erupted their homemade volcanoes by mixing  
bicarbonate of soda with vinegar! 
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Lunchtime Lecture 
 
This week was the first of our Lunchtime 
Lectures. Students heard from a member 
of the RAF, who linked Physical 
Geography to the work undertaken by 
our Airforce.  
 
As it was lunchtime, students indulged in 
trying some of the paste food used on 
long distance flights. 



 

 

This week at St John’s School in pictures 
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British Forces Broadcasting Service (BFBS) visited St John’s School on Wednesday to capture our skilful 
students displaying their football skills for an upcoming media piece to be aired on BFBS during this 

year’s World Cup. 



 

 

Homework Update 
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Homework is now being set on Epraise and this week over 60 pieces of homework have been set across 

the school. This includes lots of different activities from researching artefacts from the prehistoric 

period in History to the reading set for all key stage three students in English. 

The school is carefully starting to track how many students complete the homework and after three 

missed pieces students will be expected to join our ‘Homework Club’ after school on Friday so they can 

be provided with any extra help and support as necessary to ensure they don’t miss out on the extra 

learning homework provides.  

We kindly request that parents play a part in ensuring all our students complete homework by checking 

the Epraise app regularly so that you can talk to your child about the work set. Please give them the 

time and space to complete the work to the best of their ability.  

A number of students reported having difficulties 

accessing the Google classroom at home and we 

have unblocked some student devices on the 

google dashboard. Please can you check at home 

and see if this has been rectified now. 

If your child still cannot access the Google 

classroom at home on their device or computer 

please can you email alex.kerr@modschools.org 

and we will explore what the issue is and if we 

can resolve it. 

 



 

 

Extra Curricular activities timetable—updated 

Y11 intervention and revision timetable—updated 
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Stand up to Bullying 

On Friday students attended school in their own clothes 

supporting our first non-uniform day of this academic 

year. This initiative was in support of International Stand 

Up to Bullying Day and a wider BFC initiative. Throughout 

the course of the week, students participated in different 

activities to place a spot light on what bullying is and what 

to do should they be a victim of bullying or a bystander to 

it.  

Should you or your child be, or become affected by 

something you have seen or experienced, in person or 

online, our school stands ready to help. Students can 

report anonymously using the school  QR Code, in person 

to a teacher or to one of our Safeguarding Ambassadors. 

Alternatively, here are some useful contacts for 

organisations that maybe able to assist.  

 

Advice and Guidance  
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https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-and-support/if-youre-being-bullied/find-help-and-support
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/types-bullying/
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-and-support/if-youre-being-bullied/find-help-and-support
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/types-of-abuse/bullying-and-cyberbullying/
https://www.kooth.com/


 

 

Assessment and Reporting  

As part of our continual drive to eliminate educational disadvantage caused by mobility, we have carefully 

reviewed our assessment and reporting procedures so that all students and parents receive feedback that helps 

prepare them for examinations and gain great results. We aim to ensure that any under-performance is 

identified and tackled swiftly with the appropriate interventions. We want our students to feel like their 

academic progress is being monitored every step of the way, thereby giving them the confidence to excel 

academically.  

To ensure we provide information to parents that is accurate and useful, the issue of reports and parent/

teacher meetings are now as follows (this is a change to the published information in July 2022): 

 

• Tuesday 29th November: Year 10 & 12 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Friday 13th January Reports issued to Years 11 & 13 

• Thursday 19th January: Year 11 & 13 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Friday 10th February Reports issued to Years 7, 8, 9, 10 & 12 

• Thursday 23rd February: Year 9 Parent / Teacher meeting and GCSE Options meeting 

• Tuesday 28th March: Reports issued for Year 11 & 13 

• Wednesday 29th March: Year 11 & 13 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Thursday 25th May: Year 8 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Friday 26th May: Reports issued to Year 7, 8 & 9 

• Thursday 8th June: Year 7 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Tuesday 18th July: Year 10 & 12 Parent / Teacher meeting 

• Wednesday 19th July: Reports for Years 10 & 12 

 

You will note that there are two parent / teacher meetings this year as opposed to the one last year. This will 

hopefully mean that we can deal with any issues that may arise during the academic year more swiftly and 

provide more opportunities for you to talk to all of your child’s subject teachers.  

You will also receive two progress reports each year which will tell you how well your child is doing in each 

subject, mapped against their target grades. 

Very soon, after Christmas, we will also be inviting parents and carers in to school to hear more about what your 

child is studying in English, Maths and Science and how you might support them at home to ensure they gain 

the best possible results.  
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Year 10 and 12 Parents’ Afternoon 

Tuesday 29th November 1430 - 1700 hrs 

We look forward to welcoming parents  of our Year 10 and 12 students into school for their first parent 

afternoon of this academic year. The afternoon will give you an opportunity, along with your child, to 

meet their teachers in a series of 1:1 meetings. During each meeting you will be able to find out how 

they have settled across each area of the curriculum.  

Appointments must be made in advance of the Parent Afternoon. Appoints can only be made through 

our new Parent Portal, EPraise. The appointment book will open on Monday 21st November at 

midday. 

Please ensure you have registered to use EPraise, either via the website or App, in advance of Monday 

21st November Instructions on how to do so can be found in previous editions of the Headteacher’s 

Newsletter.  

Once registered, to make your appointments, please visit the Community Tab after midday on Monday 

21st November and select Parents’ Evening. You can then follow the prompts to make appointments 

for your child's teachers.   

 

Having difficulties? 

Should you encounter difficulties please email Mr Barber who will gladly support you in logging in for 

the first time and/or making an appointment. Mr Barber’s email is Dave.Barber@modschools.org 
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Parents of 6th form age students, or 

even KS4 students, should consider 

attending this exhibition in Limassol 

this weekend.  

It is a great opportunity to start 

thinking about the future and it will 

really help with both aspirations and 

UCAS applications. 

mailto:Dave.Barber@MODSchools.org


 

 

Attendance 
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Our whole school attendance 

currently stands at 94.8% 

and, although this is slightly 

below our target of 95%, 

which is the expectation set 

by the UK Government, I 

remain optimistic that 

together we can meet and 

exceed this target. Thank 

you for your continued 

support around school 

attendance.   

As previously shared, there is 

a direct link between good 

school attendance (greater 

than 95%) and academic outcomes. At present, our whole school attendance compared to the same 

time period from the last academic year, shows an improvement of 2.8%, which is a fantastic 

measure of improvement and something we can all share in.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Should there ever be a time where your child is unable to attend school, please email 

SJS.Attendance@modschools.org  

mailto:SJS.Attendance@modschools.org


 

 

Parent View 

Parents are encouraged to record via ‘Ofsted Parent 

View’ their thoughts and opinions of their child's 

school provision and experience. Often these surveys 

are completed during an inspection, however you can 

provide your view at anytime by visiting : 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

During our recent Parents Afternoons we invited parents to share their view using the Ofsted Parent 

View questions. I have previously shared graphical summaries that outline your views. Please see 

below some of your comments provided and, where applicable, our response.   
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“Brilliant school! My daughter is very happy here” 

Thank you for sharing this with us, we are delighted that your 

daughter feels this way as we aim to ensure students are highly 

satisfied at St John’s School.  

“Possibility of a messaging service for parents to engage with teachers 

out of hours, for example before school” 

Thank you for this suggestion, the school EPraise App has this feature and it is one that 

we will eventually roll out to parents in the new calendar year.  

“I would like it if the clubs are better advertised” 

We have now migrated an accurate menu of extra curricular activities 

onto the EPraise App. Here you will be able to the different clubs that are 

available and even sign your child up to them. 

“My child has settled in well to St John’s and is loving learning at this school. She 

has been made to feel very welcome” 

We are delighted to read this and in talking with students who arrived this summer stand 

encouraged that this is a common sentiment, I am confident that your daughter’s love for learning 

will continue during her time at St John’s School.   

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk
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Let’s be friends! 

Be sure to add us as a friend of Facebook to keep up to 

date with what is happening at St John’s School 

Recruitment Update 

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, I returned to the 

UK with Mr Steve Dixon (Assistant Headteacher) and Mr 

Robin Edwards (School Governor) to interview candidates 

for various teaching positions at St John’s School. I am 

delighted that we were successful in our endeavours, 

having appointed three outstanding teachers. Each teacher 

will bring to St John’s School a wide variety of experiences 

and expertise enabling them to make a fantastic 

contribution in both the classroom and across the school.  

As you will understand, the onboarding process is a lengthy one, allowing us to ensure the safety of our 

students through rigorous security checks. This process, coupled with added restrictions resulting from 

teacher resignation dates, lengthen the process further. The Department for Children’s Services (DCS) 

are aware and are committed to expediting the process as they work with Defence Business Services 

(DBS) to onboard new staff as quickly as possible.   

Position Appointed Anticipated Start Date 

Science July 2022 April 2023 

History July 2022 April 2023 

Psychology July 2022 April 2023 

Computing November 2022 September 2023 

Maths November 2022 September 2023 

Design Technology November 2022 September 2023 
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SJS Coffee Mornings 
On Friday 25th November 0830—1000 hrs, I will host another coffee morning for parents. Parents are 

cordially invited to book a place by emailing SJS.Enquiries@MODSchools.org.  

 

Limited to 15 people, I look forward to touring you around the school, visiting lessons and answering 

any questions or concerns you may have.    

 

 

 

This  Week 

Saturday 19th November 

Wednesday 23rd November 

Thursday 24th November 

Friday 25th November 

 

Model United Nations Conference, Nicosia 

School Governing Committee Meeting 

Episkopi Races—Interschool Cross Country Competition 

SJS Coffee Morning 

Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 

Next Week 

Tuesday 29th November 

Thursday 1st December 

 

Friday 2nd December 

 

Year 10 and 12 Parent Afternoon 

International Market Day—A student led enterprising event 

Episkopi Christmas Fair 

Headteacher Surgery 

 

Upcoming School Events 
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